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From the Pastor’s Desk 
“Then Jesus told his disciples, “If anyone would come after me, let him deny himself and take up his cross and follow me. 

5For whoever would save his life will lose it, but whoever loses his life for my sake will find it.  Matthew 16:24-25 

 

Dear Members of St. Peter’s, 

 

As you probably know by now, School has resumed at the Preschool level, Elementary, Junior and 

Senior High, and even at colleges and seminaries across the country. 

I wonder how many of us, a year ago, would have envisioned our school’s opening in such a way?  

Some schools are using distance learning, some have a hybrid system of spending 2-3 days in school and a 

few days at home at the computer.  Others are meeting in place, but are taking extraordinary precautions to 

keep students, teachers and staff safe and healthy (wearing masks, staying in the same classroom, etc.). 

Things have been vastly different for everyone since at least March of this year, and we might well ask, 

“How long, O Lord, how long?”  As a church body, and specifically at St. Peter’s, we have spent the past 

five months trying to meet the spiritual needs of this congregation while seeking to keep ourselves and our 

children and grandchildren healthy and safe from harm.  At first, we had been posting services on line from 

Mid-March through mid-June (we still post the service online after recording our Sunday services).  

Gradually in May and June we began offering communion in groups of ten or less, and now we have been 

offering two services (one on Saturday evening and one on Sunday morning) for the past two months.   

We have worn masks, taped up pews, and bump elbows instead of shaking hands and hugging our 

brothers and sisters in Christ.  We have been offering Zoom meetings for different committees and boards, 

for confirmation instruction and Bible Classes.  We have come a long way in returning to “normal”, even if 

we haven’t quite gotten there. 

But how do you think we would react if we had to roll everything back?  What if our President, our 

Governor, our mayors, etc. would tell us that we can’t meet together as church (as they have done in 

California)?  As Christians, we seem to face more and more pressure to conform to the ways of this world 

rather than “taking up our cross” and following Christ and His will.  Following Christ will never be easy, 

will it?   

In the early Christian Church, people met often secretly as persecution, imprisonment and even death 

were the practice of the Roman Empire.  One early Church Father, Iraneus, was quoted as saying “the seeds 

of the church were watered and grew from the blood of the martyrs”.  Make no mistake.  I’m not 

advocating for persecution.  Neither am I saying that we need to seek out imprisonment and death.  May 

God forbid that it ever happens in my or my daughters’ lifetimes!  But Jesus does give us fair warning that 

we shouldn’t be surprised if it should happen to us because we have chosen to follow Him.  May God grant 

us protection from harm, safe and healthy in this time of pandemic, and may He continue to nourish our 

spirits through Word and Sacrament.  

 

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Mark R. Drews 
 

 

 



 

Sunday School will be after 9:00am service.   

Karen Raithel will be the teacher. 

Watch for more information about Connect! An 

informational letter was mailed to the students and their 

families. 

 
 
Thanks to everyone who reached out and to our family during this difficult time after 
losing my dad. The amount of love and thoughtfulness from our friends at St. 
Peter's has lifted us up these last couple of weeks. While it is never easy to lose 
someone we love so much, and especially so suddenly, there is comfort in knowing 
the victory that Christ won for us on the cross! 
 
God Bless you all, 
Ryan and Kristin Anderson 

 

Bible study on Sunday has started. It will be held after the 9:00am 
service. 

Tuesday morning Bible study will continue every week at 10:00am in the lower 
level. 

 

 

Finance would like to order our 2021 envelopes.  If you would 

like to USE envelopes please let Hilda Strobel know.  You may 

reach me at hilda@stpeters-epil.com or by phone  

309-694-7115. Please leave me a message.  

Thank You Hilda, Financial Secretary. 

mailto:hilda@stpeters-epil.com


 

 
Our annual Bradford Park church picnic has 

been cancelled. 

 

Altar Guild for the month of September is 

Cindy Miller. 

 

 

We are continuing to offer Saturday 

communion at 4:30pm before service. 

Please call the office if you would like 

communion.   

Thank you 

 

 

 



 

Education Ministry News 

VBS Update - In light of the uncertainty 

surrounding the situation with Covid-19, Rocky 

Railway VBS scheduled for July has been 

cancelled.   

But don’t despair! 😊 

  We are looking forward to 

planning a Fall Festival weekend event for all 

the children who normally attend our VBS and 

their families, as well as all the members of 

our congregation.   

Watch for more details coming soon! 

 

 



  
Mary/Martha Ladies Bus Trip date has been changed to 

Saturday, May 1st, 2021   

 
 

 

MATURING DISCIPLES:     

**SUNDAY A.M., Sunday Classes continue each Sunday, from 1030 A.M. in The LOWER LEVEL. 
**TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE CLASS:  Classes gather each Tuesday, in the lower level from 10:00-11:30.  
 

                                         

 
*KEEP THOSE HOSPITALIZED OR WITH IMMEDIATE MEDICAL NEEDS IN OUR PRAYERS:  
Eldon Schoedel, Mike Sutton, E.J. Eberle, Dave brother of Julie Parlier, Marjorie Cutright Aunt of Les 
Newton,  Ashley Howard-granddaughter of Dennis and Ruby Lindo, Nicole (VanBrooker) Sager, Jim 
brain cancer, Augie Eble friend of Paula Smart, Larry Howerter-$ÅÂÂÉÅ )ÎÍÁÎȭÓ ÂÒÏÔÈÅÒȟ .ÉÃÈÏÌÁÓ 
Faichney grandson of Sandra Ragon, Harold Boe, Katie Bucio neck tumors, Pat Walker, Shana 
Petrucci-4ÏÍ -ÁÇÎÕÓÓÏÎȭÓ ÎÉÅÃÅ ÄÉÁÇÎÏÓÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ -3Ȣȟ -ÁÒÌÅÎÅ .ÉÍÍÏȟ 0ÁÔ &ÏÒÑÕÅÒ ÆÒÉÅÎÄ ÏÆ .ÁÎÃÙ 
Schoedel, Eric  & Sheryl Riley-daughter & son in law of Gordon Pullen, Dr.Bruce Mathes cancer, Jack 
Bollinger friend of the VÉÓÏÃËÙȭÓȟ Beryl Forman Friend of Karen Visocky Lung cancer, #ÉÎÄÙ *ÏÈÎÓÏÎȭÓ 
daughter and grandaughter Julie Williams & Jaida please pray for healing, Don Theobald,  Bob 
Kennedy, Cheryl renal failure, Phil Hess (hospice)ȟ 3ÕÓÉÅ $ÁÖÉÓ ÆÒÉÅÎÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ $ÕÓÓÅÁÕȭÓ, Gayle Masters 
brother of Roger awaiting a heart transplant, Robert Johnson father of Glen Johnson, health issues, 
Pat Magarity broken leg,  Debbie Feehan, Jack, John, Mark (brothers in law of Mary Hoffman), Dyke 
Hanson, Sherri Derrick daughter of Nancy Mullen, Irene Kaps mother of Rick Kaps. 
 
 

 
FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY AND POLICE OFFICERS SERVING IN HARM’S WAY!  

Andrew Benedict, Jereme Martin, Brady Martin, Jake Gunther, Michael Lewis, David Masters, Trent 
Barron, Magnus Moeller, Lauren Tranchitella , Austin Curry & Shelby Curry, Nick Barth, Traci Knott, 
Cody Margetis. 
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Church Classified from our Members------ 2020

 
Kristin Anderson (645-7142)                                                                                            
Piano lessons in my home children & adults.  Given in my home Germantown Hills 
     
Magnusson Construction    Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 
Mastic:  Replacement Windows & Siding  Alexandria Lamprecht (309)439-9169 
Tom Magnusson, E Peoria, Il. (309) 694-7831            

 
Ron’s Carpets        
Sales & Service. Free Estimates      
Carol Hayse, John Vollrath  674-3338     
1003 NE Adams, Peoria, Il      

 
Energy Savings      Becca Ferro-Artistic Hair Design 
A poorly insulated home    2914 Court St. Pekin (Sunset Plaza) 
Can cost up to 70% more to Operate   Ph: 309-863-0560 
Don Meyer—AAA Insulation 698-0062   

 
Cindy Miller, Crafts                        Tippy Creek 
Hand Made Embroidery and Crochet Items  Raw (local) Honey and Honey infused soap 
Cell  (309)472-2161     contact Pam Nelson 309-370-7271 or  

Rob Preston 309-657-5692 or TippyCreek.com  
        

 
Genie In A Bottle Cleaning Service    Leslie Cody (309) 645-8701  & Trish Woodward (309) 660-3652 
                                  
LipSense by SeneGence 
Visit Facebook Page: My Lips Are Sealed 
Crystal Kilgus   - Independent Distributor  
Place Orders at LipLocked@yahoo.com 
http://www.SeneGence.com 
Free Shipping on Orders over $50 
     

 
 

St. Peterôs Church is a covenant congregation member of Lutheran Senior Ministries and a Supporting 

partner of Lutheran Social Services of Illinois.  We are affiliated with Christ Lutheran School, 1311 S 

Faraday Ave. Peoria, Il. 61605.  Phone: 637-1512     
 

  Office Phone: 309-699-5411 
Pastor Mark Drews  cell: 701.390.6073  

Secretary, Marsha Roberts (309) 349-2626-marsha@stpeters-epil.com 
Website & &ÁÃÅÂÏÏËȡ 3ÔȢ 0ÅÔÅÒȭÓ Lutheran Church, East Peoria 

www.stpeters-epil.com                                                                      
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